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“If you want something said, ask 
a man; If you want something 

done, ask a woman.” 
 

-Margaret Thatcher 

June 2020 

 As I sit here thinking about the 
current events of the world and deaths 
of some dear to me, the importance of 
making our actions count has become 
increasingly clear to me. Our time in 
this world is finite, but we have an op-
portunity for the impact of our actions 
to live on.  It just requires us to be se-
lective and deliberate in our decisions.  
 We will be holding our Club’s 
annual planning meeting in June where 
we will collectively decide on the pri-
mary projects upon which we will 
spend our time and money for the next 
year. As you consider and ponder the 
various matters and causes where we 
might direct our focus, please think 
about the impact you want our actions 
to have.   
 Will the impact be immediate 
but short lived or will the action taken 
have a longer-term impact even if its 
immediacy is more diluted? Do we 
want to continue to raise awareness 
about specific items or is it time to take 
the next step to effectuate changes to 
the law, to societal attitudes, or to the 
treatment of victims and perpetrators 
themselves? How do we best empower 
women, allowing them to achieve their 
full potential while making sure that no 
woman lives in fear of violence.  
 We will not all initially agree.  
We will bring with us different life 
experiences, concerns, interests and 

passions.  Our hearts and minds will be 
pulled in many directions. Our hearts 
will tell us we must do as much as possi-
ble while being reminded by those who 
have been at this awhile that 80% of the 
work is traditionally done by 20% of the 
members of any group. We will come to 
a decision, and inevitably some will be 
more satisfied than others.   
 At that point, I can only hope 
that we will all throw ourselves into the 
projects that have been chosen.  I hope 
we will be open to learning about new 
issues and making our actions count. I 
hope you will find your passion to im-
prove the lives of women growing expo-
nentially.   
 If my personal experiences are 
indicative of what you will experience, 
in a circular fashion, your passion will 
drive your actions and the impact of 
your actions will increase your passion.  
You will feel a warmth and satisfaction 
that can only come from the impact we 
have on the lives of others.  
 As your new incoming president, 
I hope that I can help offer some sugges-
tions for your consideration and help 
guide the implementation of decisions 
we will make collectively. I want to help 
focus our work to have impact and 
meaning.  However, it is our work, our 
impact, our passion.  Working together, 
we can make a difference.  
   - Denise Parrish 
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Message from Kathy Cathcart and Kristie Wilson: 

Do you have Zonta material you’d like to save in a storage 
unit? 

We are going back into the office next week.   Kristie and I 
would be happy to take whatever you have.   The plan is to 

amass it all at Align in our open storage room, go through it, 
then see how big of a storage area we need.  This keeps us from 

getting one too small or too large AND keeping duplicates of 
items or no longer needed items. Give either of us a call next 
week to make sure we’re in the office and we’ll meet you at 

your car and haul in whatever you have.  

Announcements 

Thank You Message from Betty Abernethy: 

1.  Thank you Kristie Wilson for the honor of 
"Zontian of the Year".  I am honored and humbled 
by this opportunity.  I will try to continue my efforts 
to support our club and it's mission.  Thank you to 
the whole club for your support.  Betty 

2.  The Membership committee will meet Monday, 
June 1 at 5:30 p.m. It will be a virtual meeting on 
zoom and the link has been sent to the committee 
members.  If anyone would like to join, please email 
me and I will forward the link.  

Betty Abernethy - Membership Chair. 

New Officer Spotlight 

 My name is Audra 
Gagnon and I am excited to 
be a part of the Board! I 
have been a Zontian for a 
few years now and believe 
wholeheartedly in our or-
ganization.  

 We are an eclectic 
group of marvelous women 
that have so much to offer our community. 
Being on the Board will give me even more 
opportunity to meet with, and learn from, 
these amazing women. I look forward to 
being more involved and serving our Zonti-
ans and doing my part for the people we 
serve. Thank you for this great opportunity!  

 Hi! I am Dr. Michelle Aldrich and I 
will be serving as your President Elect this 
biennium. I originally got involved in Zonta 
as a sponsor for the Triumph Z Club. A for-
mer Zonta President, Corey Meyer and Lyn 
Weidel asked me to start a Triumph Club and 
we did! I was the advisor of that club through 
last year.  

 Two years ago I decided I should join 
since I attended meetings with students each month at the 
noon meetings. What were a few more night meetings a year? 
When I joined a former board member was in the process of 
moving and I was asked to finish our her term on the Board. I 
have just finished that term. I love Zonta and the important 
work that it does in Cheyenne and around the world. I am 
looking forward to a great biennium!  

Kudos! 

To Dr. Michelle Aldrich for 

running for City Council 

Ward 3. We know you will 

do great things! 

Melissa Martin’s Drive By Birthday Parade! Sweet! 



2020 Club Officers And Board  

President: Denise Parrish  

denisewyo@aol.com 

 

Vice President: Michelle Aldrich 

Michelle.aldrich@wyo.gov   

 

Secretary: Belinda Sawyer  

Belinda@propertyex.com 

 

Treasurer: Kathy Cathcart  

kcathcart@TheAlignTeam.org  

 

Board Directors:  

Brenda Mathre  

Ilaine Brown 

Betty Abernethy 

Rebecca Reid 

Audra Johnson 

 

Nominating Committee  

Dasa Roberston 

Ann Erdmann 

Mary Walker 

 

Committee Chairs  

Advocacy: Denise Parrish 

Communication: Karen Pacheco 

Finance:  Kathy Cathcart 

Membership:  Betty Abernethy 

Service:   

Kathy Orr 06/26 

Zonta Foundation :  

Kristie Wilson (Ch)  

Linda Bogart (V Ch)  

Denise Parrish (Sec)  

Melissa Martin (Tres)  

Donna Angel (Member at Large) 

Upcoming Events: 

 

Monday, June 1 @ 5:30pm: Membership Committee Meet-
ing via Zoom 

 

Thursday, June 4 @ 5:30pm:  Board Meeting via Zoom 

 

Thursday, June 11 @ 12:00pm: Member Meeting via Zoom 

 

June TBD:  Annual Fund Allocation and Activity Planning 
Meeting 

We would love to see your pictures! 

It would be great to see all of our fabulous members doing things with 

their families, at work and in support of Zonta and the community. If you 

have pictures you’d like to share, please send to Michelle Huff at 

mnrc130@yahoo.com. Thank you! 


